04/15/2024

Dear Members of the Planning Board of the Town of Olive,

| am writing to you with a vision deeply rooted in the heart of the community and the cherished
environment that surrounds us. My ambition is to introduce a small coffee roasting company
that aligns with the values and aspirations of the town of Olive.

At the core of my proposal is a commitment to 100% certified organic coffee. This commitment
is not just a label to me; it is a testament to my company’s dedication to health, sustainability,
and respect for the environment that we all hold dear. By choosing to support organic farming
practices, we can take a stand against harmful pesticides and promote biodiversity, ensuring
our love for nature is reflected in every bag of coffee we produce.

Understanding the importance of harmony with our surroundings, we propose the use of
cutting-edge electrostatic exhaust filtration technology. This system will effectively eliminate
any smoke or odor from the roasting process, ensuring that our operations have a minimal
footprint. Our goal is to coexist peacefully with our neighbors and the natural beauty of Olive.

Our business will start small, only operating a few days a week with myself as the only
employee, roasting coffee for local business and online customers. | expect no increase in
traffic or impact on the area since we will not be open to the public.

Thank you for considering our proposal. We look forward to the opportunity to contribute
positively to the Town of Olive and to lay the foundations for a legacy that celebrates our shared
values and commitment to sustainability.

Warm regards,

e

Steven Hebert
78 Ratterman Rd
Woodstock, NY 12498



